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From Michael Infanzon 
Legislative Director ABATE of Arizona 

Hello ABATE of Arizona family, friends and supporters!
As we find ourselves in the thick of summer, it’s a great 

time to talk about something near and dear to all of us: mo-
torcycle safety and rights. With somewhat decent weather 
enticing more riders onto the roads, it’s crucial that we step 
up our advocacy efforts to ensure every journey is as safe as 
it can be.

Why Motorcycle Safety Matters Now More Than Ever
Motorcycle riding is a passion for many of us—it’s not 

just a mode of transportation but a lifestyle. However, with 
this passion comes the responsibility to advocate for safer 
roads. Recent statistics show a worrying trend: distracted 
driving incidents are on the rise, and motorcyclists are often 
the most vulnerable on the road. This summer, ABATE of 
Arizona is leading the charge to make a real difference.

Our Key Advocacy Areas
1.	 Stricter Penalties for Distracted Driving: Dis-

tracted driving poses a significant threat to all road users, 
especially motorcyclists. We will be pushing for legislation 
that imposes stricter penalties on those caught using their 
phones or engaging in other distractions while driving. This 
is not just about punishment but about deterrence and fos-
tering a culture of attention and care on our roads.

2.	 Infrastructure Improvements: Safe roads aren’t just 
about good driving habits—they’re about good road condi-
tions. We are advocating for infrastructure improvements 
that include better road maintenance. These improvements 
to infrastructure can drastically reduce the risk of crashes 
and make our rides smoother and safer.

3.	 Awareness Campaigns: Education is a powerful 
tool. We are ramping up our efforts to raise awareness about 
motorcycle safety through community outreach and public 
service campaigns. By educating drivers about the unique 
challenges faced by motorcyclists, we hope to foster a more 

respectful and vigilant driving culture. We have been part-
nering with AMSAF to bring more awareness to motorcy-
clists and drivers alike.

How You Can Get Involved
Advocacy isn’t a solo endeavor—it’s a collective effort. 

Here are some ways you can help:
•	 Join Our Rallies and Events: We frequently orga-

nize rallies and events to promote motorcycle safety. Your 
participation not only shows support but also helps raise 
public awareness. Even if it’s showing up to a bike night, it 
makes a difference.

•	 Spread the Word: Use your social media platforms 
to share our messages and campaigns. The more people we 
reach, the stronger our impact.

•	 Engage with Policymakers: Reach out to your lo-
cal representatives and let them know that motorcycle safety 
is important to you. Personal stories and constituent voices 
can be incredibly persuasive.

•	 Stay Informed: Keep up with our latest news and 
advocacy efforts by following us on social media and sub-
scribing to our newsletter.

A Community Effort
At ABATE of Arizona, we believe that every rider de-

serves to feel safe on the road. Our advocacy for stricter 
distracted driving penalties, better infrastructure, and in-
creased awareness is driven by this belief. But we can’t do it 
alone—we need your support to make these changes a real-
ity.

This summer, let’s ride towards a safer future. Together, 
we can make a significant impact. Thank you for your con-
tinued support and commitment to motorcycle safety and 
rights.

Be good to one another. 

For more information on any of 
these topics, contact Michael at 

Mike@abateofaz.org

Riding Towards Safer Roads: ABATE of Arizona’s Advocacy for Motorcycle Safety and Rights

https://www.amsaf.org/
mailto:Mike%40abateofaz.org?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:Mike%40abateofaz.org?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:Mike%40abateofaz.org?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
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Board of Directors for 2023/2024

Chairman..............................................Rick Ferguson
740-815-5894, chairman@abateofaz.us

Vice Chairman...................................................Open

Coyote Pass BOD Rep.........................................Open
East Valley BOD Rep..............................Rick Ferguson
Globe BOD rep...................................................Open 
Mohave BOD Rep.........................................Gary Vick
High Country BOD Rep.................................Barry Bell
Phoenix BOD Rep...............................Scot Williamson
Southern AZ BOD Rep....................Anissa Huntington
Yavapai BOD Rep................................Dennis Banners
Yuma BOD Rep.........................................Frank White
Member-at-Large BOD Rep...............................Open

Board of Directors and Officers

Board Appointed Officers 

Legislative Director..........................Michael Infanzon
Designated Lobbyist....................... EPIC Policy Group 
M.A.P...............................................................Jim Silk
Treasurer.................................................Cliff Prentice
Membership System Admin…..........….Forrest Phillips

                   Contact the MasterLink Editor  

By-Laws Committee
Michael Infanzon

Betsy Newkirk

State Officers For 2024/2025

President .............................................. Jim Butsback
Vice President ......................................... Paula Beall
Secretary ............................................ Mark Krumrey
Treasurer .............................................. Cliff Prentice 
Sergeant-at-Arms ............................... Gary Crawford
Membership ........................................... Cynde Aydt
Run/Events …………………..............................…... Open
Safety Coordinator ..................... Matthew Reemelin
PAC ................................................................... Open
Communications .............................................. Open
Merchandise …................................................. Open
TBFS Chair ......................................... Sandra Tavares

State Officer meetings are held the
1st Saturday of every month, 11:00 am at

ABATE of Arizona State Office
AZ American-Italian Club

7509 N. 12th Street, Suite #200 
Phoenix, AZ 85020

Contact: Jim Butsback,  jimbutsback@yahoo.com
Cell phone, call or text 520-247-3051

I DO NOT USE MESSENGER

Annual dues support our lobbying
and safety programs across the state
•	 Individual Membership: $30 annually
•	 Joint Membership: $45 annually
•	 Individual Sustaining Member: $50 annually
•	 Joint Sustaining Membership: $100 annually
•	 Business Membership: $150 annually
•	 Club or Organization: $150 annually
•	 Individual Lifetime Membership: $350
•	 Joint Lifetime Membership: $700

All Bikes, All Riders

Lane Filtering information cards are now available from your local Chapter
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mailto:chairman%40abateofaz.us?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:MstrLnk%40yahoo.com?subject=Contact%20the%20MasterLink%20Editor
mailto:jimbutsback%40yahoo.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://abateofaz.us/members/


Page 3

August 2024 Volume 34 Issue 8MasterLink

in various positions for many 
years and would really like to 
turn the job over to someone 
else; but will keep stepping up 
because they do not want to see 
the Chapter struggle when a po-
sition is vacant. 

The success of your Chapter 
depends on volunteers. We are 
all in this together and we all 
joined ABATE because motor-
cycle rights and safety issues are 
important to us. The old adage 
that “Many hands make easy 
work” is true. So lend a help-
ing hand and make the work a 
little easier for everyone in your 
Chapter. Consider being an offi-
cer. 

Once again I want to promote that, in September, the Mo-
torcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) is once again putting on 
their National Motorcyclist Conference which is known as 
the “Meeting of the Minds”. The convention will be held in 
St. Louis, Missouri, September 26 – 29, 2024. The location is 
the Renaissance St. Louis Airport Hotel, 9801 Natural Bridge 
Road, Saint Louis, Mo 63134.  If you are not yet a member of 
the MRF, I strongly urge you to join. 

As you go about your daily business, please remember 
to support those businesses and organizations that support 
ABATE and the motorcycle community. Talk to the businesses 
you support about becoming a Business Member of ABATE. 
Note that these businesses do not have to be bike shops or 
dealers. Anyone who believes in the freedoms of the road and 
motorcycle awareness and safety is a potential ABATE Busi-
ness member. 

Help spread the gospel of ABATE while you are out riding 
and supporting other groups and clubs. Always keep several 
membership tri-folds with you. Wear your ABATE gear when 
attending other groups events and let them know you are an 
ABATE member. Very few folks will just walk up and ask to 
join. They need to be asked. ASK THEM!

Please remember that the MasterLink is your newsletter 
too! We need pictures and articles to fill the pages of our paper. 
PLEASE take some photos wherever you go and write a short 
story/description of the event and submit it to the MasterLink! 
Everyone likes to see their picture in a paper. We always need 
additional material to fill the pages. We would rather cover the 
happenings here in Arizona and give coverage to our fellow 
riders and their groups for functions and events they are hav-
ing. So, don’t be shy. Submit some photos and/or an article!

Until next month!
Ride Free!! Ride Safe!! Ride ENDORSED!!
Jim

Jim Butsback

Email:  
jimbutsback@yahoo.com

Cell Phone, call or text 
520-247-3051

I DO NOT USE MESSENGER!

Greetings Fellow supporters of Motorcycle Rights!!

We are heading into a very critical time for all of us. The 
election season is on us!! The candidates have hit the ground 
running and the primary is right around the corner. This year is 
the election year for our state legislators. There are many who 
are running for re-election and they are well known in their 
districts but there are many more that are trying to get elected 
in the other chamber or trying to unseat the current office hold-
er. Make sure you know what your district is and who are the 
candidates running in your area. Mike Infanzon has prepared a 
“scorecard” for those in our State Legislature and how they voted 
on issues important to motorcyclists. Please use these as some 
of your tools when deciding to whom you will give your vote: 
2024 House Scorecard and 2024 Senate Scorecard.

When researching candidates, pay attention to their voting 
records and where they stand on issues that will affect motor-
cyclists. If you find a candidate that you feel is deserving of 
your vote and who supports the issues that are important to us, 
please support them any way you can. Then help spread the 
word that this candidate is someone motorcyclists should get 
behind. Tell your friends and fellow riders. This is how we can 
make a difference. Also remember that if there is an issue that 
comes up that is important to you, CALL OR WRITE YOUR 
LEGISLATORS! They work for us and need to know where 
you stand. If they do not hear from the motorcycle commu-
nity they will continue to be influenced by those who wish to 
limit our freedoms! This is also very important on the national 
level. ABATE works hard with the Motorcycle Riders Foun-
dation on many issues on the Federal level. Do not forget to 
check where your Senate and Congressional candidates stand 
on various motorcycle safety and awareness issues. 

Speaking of elections, it is now time to start preparing 
for your Chapter elections. I know that it is easy to sit back 
and watch as others fill positions in your Chapter, but I ask 
all ABATE members to take an accounting of themselves and 
their talents that could be a real asset to your Chapter. Then, 
consider stepping up and becoming an officer in your Chapter. 
Talk to you current officers about any position you may be 
interested in and feel you can make a contribution to. Most 
officer positions are not nearly as much work as many mem-
bers believe. Many of our Chapter officers have been working 

President’s Report

Teresa Martinez, RN 
‘Trauma Mama’
602-908-7989 

phxaz.asm@gmail.com 

First Responder education 
for Motorcyclists.

Offering classes statewide

mailto:jimbutsback@yahoo.com
http://abateofaz.org/legislative-updates/house-scorecard.pdf
http://abateofaz.org/legislative-updates/senate-scorecard.pdf
https://www.mrf.org/
https://www.mrf.org/
https://www.facebook.com/azasm1
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High Country Chapter

Coordinator................................................. Open
V. Coord...................................................... Open
Secretary.......................................Thomas Stocks
Treasurer..................................................... Open
Sgt at Arms...................................... Roy Whiting 
Membership................Denise ‘Spitfire’ Trolinder
Runs/Events......................Jacque ‘Daisi’ Whiting
Safety Coordinator..............Roy ‘Fatboy’ Whiting
PAC..............................................................Open
Communications.............................Marty Bernal
Merchandise.....................................Gail Howard
Media..............................................Marty Bernal
BOD Rep .............................Barry ‘Double B’ Bell

Contact: Denise Trolinder 928 242-7775
abatehccdenise@gmail.com

https://www.facebook.com/
AbateHighCountryChapter

HCC meets 3rd Saturdays @ 10:30a, b’fast 9am
@ Stanford Store,   (928) 537-7755

4 Apache County Rd 8235 (Stanford Rd), 
Vernon, AZ 

# # #

Mohave Chapter

Coordinator............................................Tom Aydt
V. Coord.......................................George Payntar
Secretary......................................................Open
Treasurer......................................................Open
Sgt at Arms.................................Emmette Tucker 
Membership.......................................Cynde Aydt
Runs/Events.................................................Open
Safety Coordinator.................................Gary Vick
PAC...................................................Denny Lange
Communications...................................Tom Aydt
Merchandise................................................Open
Media..........................................................Open
BOD Rep ...............................................Gary Vick

Contact: Tom Aydt, 715-651-0770
tamedic1969@yahoo.com 

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/263121160987524/

Mohave County Chapter meetings are held the 
3rd Monday of the month 6:00 PM at:  

VFW Golden Valley Post 2555
 6068 Supai Dr. ; Golden Valley, AZ 86413

East Valley Chapter

Coordinator..............................................Joe Silk
V. Coord...............................................Jeff Gorall
Secretary......................................Julie Reemelin
Treasurer.......................................Laura Hershey 
Sgt at Arms..........................................Jeff Gorall 
Membership............................................Joe Silk
Runs/Events................................................Open
Safety Coordinator................Matthew Reemelin
PAC...............................................Gary Crawford
Communications......................................Joe Silk 
Merchandise...............................................Open
BOD Rep .......................................Rick Ferguson

Contact: Joe Silk, 480-628-8598
miterangers@msn.com

The East Valley Chapter meets at 10:00 AM
(9am breakfast) on the 3rd Sunday of every

month at the American Legion Post 138
107 E Broadway Rd, Tempe, AZ 85282
SE Corner area of Broadway and Mill

Globe Chapter

Coordinator.....................................Brian Fogle
Secretary......................................Jeffrey Burke
Treasurer....................................Danny Rawley  
 

Contact: Brian Fogle, 480-278-4861 
 bfogle6@aol.com

Chapter meetings are being held on the 
3rd Friday of the month at 6:30pm at 
American Legion Henry Berry Post #4 

645 S Broad St ; Globe, AZ 85501

Phoenix Chapter

Coordinator....................Scot ‘One T’ Williamson
V.Coord.............................Jay ‘One Y’ Williamson
Secretary..........................Jay ‘One Y’ Williamson
Treasurer..........................................Lyn Peterson 
Sgt at Arms................................... Gavin Granmo
Membership.................................. John Marshall
Runs/Events……….………….............….Cliff Prentice
Safety Coordinator........................Ernie Lizarraga
PAC..............................................................Open
Communications.......................... Kelly Marshall
Merchandise.............................. Tiffany Granmo
BOD Rep…………........….. Scot ‘One T’ Williamson 

Contact: One T (text only) 480-768-8747
Ldmaau56a@gmail.com

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/1640745202851394

Phoenix/Shadow Mountain meetings are held 
on the 2nd Sunday of each month at 12:30pm at 

VFW Post-1433 
7618 N 63rd Ave ; Glendale, AZ 85301

Coyote Pass Chapter

Coordinator..........................................Eric Spurr
V. Coord........................................Mike Degrood
Secretary.............................................. Jeri Wise
Treasurer....................................... Denise Green
Sgt at Arms...........................................Tom Love 
Membership...............................................Open
Runs/Events..................................Mike Degrood
Safety Coordinator......................................Open
PAC.............................................................Open
Communications [acting]..............Mike Degrood
Merchandise...............................................Open
BOD Rep ....................................................Open

Contact:  Mike 661-332-2308,
way2coolwheels@yahoo.com 

 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/4808599665893759

The Coyote Pass Chapter meets the second
Tuesday of the month at 6pm.

 Calico's Restaurant, 928-753-5005
418 W. Beale St. ; Kingman, AZ 86401

Support Your Local M.R.O. 
Motorcyclists’ Rights 

Organization
The Rights you save will be 

your own!
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Chiropractic Care, Massage Therapy, Physiotherapy, 
Pre/Postnatal Chiropractic,  Spinal Decompression, 

Worker’s Compensation, and much more. 

Anthony Bozicevic
480-820-1818

Anthony@azfamilychiropractors.com
2058 S Dobson Rd, Ste 4 ; 

Mesa, AZ 85203

Local ABATE Chapters

mailto:abatehccdenise%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/AbateHighCountryChapter
https://www.facebook.com/AbateHighCountryChapter
mailto:tamedic1969%40yahoo.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/263121160987524/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/263121160987524/
mailto:miterangers%40msn.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:bfogle6%40aol.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:Ldmaau56a%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1640745202851394
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1640745202851394
mailto:way2coolwheels%40yahoo.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/4808599665893759
https://www.facebook.com/groups/4808599665893759
https://azfamilychiropractors.com/
https://peacockgrafix.com/
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Southern Arizona Chapter

Coordinator....................................Jeremy Krauss
V. Coord...................................Anissa Huntington
Secretary........................................Monica Byrne
Treasurer........................................Monica Byrne
Sgt at Arms.........................................Rob Rogers
Membership....................................Jim Butsback
Runs/Events.................................................Open
Safety Coordinator.................Darron Huntington
PAC................................................George Moses
Communications..........................................Open
Merchandise................................................Open
Media..........................................................Open 
BOD Rep .................................Anissa Huntington

Contact: Jeremy Krauss, 520-305-0231
jeremykrauss@gmail.com

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/240701943485586

The Southern Arizona Chapter meets the third
Saturday of the month at 10AM at the

Northwest Tucson Moose Lodge
2660 W. Ruthrauff Rd., Tucson, AZ 85705
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Yavapai Chapter

Coordinator................................Timothy Thomas
V. Coord..............................................Dan Tumey
Secretary..............................................Dixie Gray
Treasurer......................................................Open 
Sgt at Arms............................................Lori Kludt
Membership...................................Holli Woosley
Runs/Events.................................................Open
Safety Coordinator……............Andrew ‘AJ’ Killian
PAC..............................................................Open
Communications..........................................Open
Merchandise...............................Dennis Banners
Media..........................................................Open
BOD Rep .....................................Dennis Banners

Contact: Timothy, 360-720-3465
tntblaster@netzero.net 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/
ycabateaz

Meet us at 6:30pm on the 4th Tuesday of each 
month VFW Bucky O’Neill Post 541
202 N Arizona Ave ; Prescott 86301

Yuma Chapter

Coordinator..................................................Open
V. Coord............................................Frank White
Secretary......................................................Open
Treasurer........................................Douglas Kreag 
Sgt at Arms..................................................Open 
Membership..................................Douglas Kreag
Runs/Events.................................................Open
Safety Coordinator.......................................Open
PAC..............................................................Open
Communications..........................................Open
Merchandise................................................Open
Media..........................................................Open
BOD Rep ...........................................Frank White

Contact Frank ‘Hound’ White, 209-327-0814
for meetings details, etc

For more information or to apply -   Click in this presentation

Local ABATE Chapters

Protecting Motorcyclists’ 
Rights is a Team Effort! 
Support your sport by 

supporting ABATE of  Arizona

mailto:jeremykrauss%40gmail.com?subject=froma%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/240701943485586
https://www.facebook.com/groups/240701943485586
mailto:tntblaster%40netzero.net?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/yabateaz
https://www.facebook.com/groups/yabateaz
https://www.amsaf.org/helmets/
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July 24, 2024 ... The term “Silly Season” goes back to the 1800s 
and refers to a time when journalists faced a dilemma: Washington 
D.C. is on summer break, European governments are on vacation, 
but the space newspapers typically devote to politics must still be 
filled. So, stories about beating the heat and how celebrities are 
managing would become top headlines.

Fast-forward to 2024, there is no shortage of high drama sur-
rounding politics this summer. Following the assassination attempt 
on former President Trump in Pennsylvania, he was declared the 
official Republican nominee at the Republican National Conven-
tion in Milwaukee, Wisconsin. President Biden has now declared 
he will not run for reelection, so journalists will overanalyze how 
the Democrats will address choosing their nominee by the end of 
their National Convention in Chicago next month. Plus, difficult as 
this may be to believe, this week will start the 100-day countdown 
to Election Day on November 5th!

While much of the focus will be on the race for the White 
House, we motorcyclists must not lose sight of the other critical 
races. All 435 members of the U.S. House of Representatives are 
up for reelection and 35 U.S. Senate seats are being contested. The 
balance of power in both houses of Congress is razor thin, so just 
one or two seats can swing control from one party to the other.

At the state level, eleven (11) states will have the Governor’s 
office on the ballot. Amazingly, 5,793 state legislative seats from 
coast to coast will also be decided, in addition to determining the 
thousands, if not tens of thousands, of local offices.

2024 is shaping up to be a tremendously busy year in politics. 
If the last few years have taught us one thing - elections matter. 
Whether you are a Democrat, Republican, Libertarian or Indepen-
dent, having your voice heard is important!

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation has a long track record of 
working with lawmakers from all political parties. So, no matter 
who comes to Washington, D.C., the MRF is ready to defend the 
rights of ALL bikers!

Stay engaged! Ride Safe Ride Free
About Motorcycle Riders Foundation: The Motorcycle Riders Foun-

dation (MRF) provides leadership at the federal level for states’ motor-
cyclists’ rights organizations as well as motorcycle clubs and individual 
riders. The MRF is chiefly concerned with issues at the national and in-
ternational levels that impact the freedom and safety of American street 
motorcyclists. The MRF is committed to being a national advocate for 
the advancement of motorcycling and its associated lifestyle and works in 
conjunction with its partners to help educate elected officials and policy-
makers in Washington and beyond.

All Information contained in this release is copyrighted. Reproduc-
tion permitted with attribution. Motorcycle Riders Foundation. All rights 
reserved. Ride With The Leaders™ by joining the MRF at http://mrf.org/ 
or call (202) 546-0983
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107 East Broadway Road, Tempe, AZ 85282

Meeting host for ABATE’s 
East Valley Chapter

Moving soon to
1264 W University Dr, Mesa

C’mon out and support 
our Veterans!

Damn Straight! 

AARDVARK Notary
Providing personal Notary Service for standard documents.  

Send an email to mkrumrey@frontiernet.net to make 
an appointment to meet at one of the ABATE East Valley 
Chapter Meet and Greet gatherings, and I will bring my 

stamp, pad and book.

Have Stamp
Will Travel

MRF News: 
The Silly Season

http://mrf.org/
https://www.fbfs.com/find-an-agent/chadlawton
https://www.facebook.com/AL138AZ
https://www.agingandawesome.com/
mailto:mkrumrey%40frontiernet.net?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:mkrumrey@frontiernet.net
https://www.mrf.org/
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Coyote Pass Chapter

Contact:  Mike Degrood
Coyote Pass Vice Coordinator

661-332-2308, 
way2coolwheels@yahoo.com 

 
https://www.facebook.com/

groups/4808599665893759

The Coyote Pass Chapter meets on 
the 2nd Tuesday of the month at

 Calico’s Restaurant, 928-753-5005
418 W. Beale St. ; Kingman, AZ 86401

# # #

East Valley Chapter

Thank you to members of our chapter 
who either attended and or volunteered 
at this year’s Too Broke for Sturgis Rally 
and Fundraiser!  Our chapter took home 
at least two trophies: Best Street Bike 
(Matthew Reemelin – runaway winner) 
at the bike show and winner of the Tug 

Globe Chapter
Contact: Brian Fogle, 480-278-4861 

 bfogle6@aol.com 

Chapter meetings are being held on the 
3rd Friday of the month at 6:30pm at 

American Legion Henry Berry Post #4 
645 S Broad St ; Globe, AZ 85501

# # #

of War contest (the ‘over the hill’ team 
of Jim Silk, Jeff Albers, Brent Doyen, 
and myself).  Those “youngsters” on 
the other side of the rope wore us out. I 
think we all had a few “liquid and capsule 
painkillers” after that event.  Thanks and 
shout out to chapter members Alan and 
Crystal Benjamin (Camp Jello Shot) for 
your hospitality and great jello shots! 
The shots were a hit during the band 
performances!  I especially had a great 
time passing them out and meeting the 
TBFS attendees! The bands once again 
this year were great!  It was great to see 
Last Train to Juarez return to TBFS this 
year!  I think we should make them a 
yearly regular band for Saturday night!  
The last time LTTJ played at TBFS our 
stage and lighting contractor no showed 
and they saved our event by helping 
us create a temporary band stage and 
going into town to get us lighting. They 
truly go out of their way to make things 
right and to put on a great performance!  

Also want to recognize the emcee tag 
team of Nolan Steed, Jeff Albers, and 
“Singer”. They made the bike show and 
people/bike games a lot of fun!  We were 
also able to hold a group photo shoot at 
the “On The Corner” statue.  The statue 
looked great adorned in our chapter 
shirt!  We were also able to adorn the 
flatbed Ford with an ABATE ‘Look Out 
For Motorcycles’ bumper sticker and a 
Hell Mary Holsters sticker!  The stickers 
looked great next to all of the other 
stickers that adorn the truck’s back bed. 

The chapter meetings will still be held 
at Post 138’s Tempe location until 
the City of Mesa approves their new 
location’s liquor license.  Will advise 
when we officially move to 138’s new 
Mesa location.  

Contact: Joe Silk 
EV Chapter Coordinator 

480-628-8598, miterangers@msn.com

The East Valley Chapter meets at 10:00 AM
(9am breakfast) on the 3rd Sunday of every

month at the American Legion Post 138.
August’s meeting will be at

107 E Broadway Rd, Tempe, AZ 85282
SE Corner area of Broadway and Mill

# # #

Chapter Reports

Chapter Reports continue on page 8

VFW Sandy Coor Post 1433

“The Friendliest Post in Glendale, Arizona”
7618 N 63rd Avenue • Glendale, AZ 85301

“We honor the dead 
by helping the living”

Office: 623-934-2152, 
Canteen: 623-937-5200

480-756-6069

Live Music, Karaoke, 
Off Track Betting

Breakfast-Lunch-Dinner
Pool, Trivia, Darts, Poker, & 

more

2120 W Guadalupe Rd #16,
Mesa, AZ 85202

mailto:way2coolwheels%40yahoo.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/4808599665893759
https://www.facebook.com/groups/4808599665893759
mailto:bfogle6%40aol.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:miterangers%40msn.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://vfwpost1433.org
https://www.okelleysbar.com/
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Chapter Reports continued from page 7

High Country Chapter

HCC was serving ‘double duty’ over 
the fourth weekend in June, with members 
representing at both Too Broke For Sturgis 
AND at the Bike Rally at Hon-Dah in Pinetop.  

Thank you everyone who came out to help 
with the vendor booth at the Hon-Dah Rally. 
Too bad it rained most of the afternoon, which 
put a little damper on the vendors. 

Our next meeting will be on August 17, 
during the MMAA {Mountain Motorcycle 

Association AZ} campout at Greens 
Peak; as many HCC members will be 
attending.  

We’ll also be supporting the MMAA 
Toy Run, which will take place on 
September 21st. There will be a short 
meeting that morning at the Stanford 
Store 4 Apache County Rd 8235 
(Stanford Rd), Vernon, AZ before the 
Toy Run begins. 

Contact: Denise Trolinder 
928 242-7775

abatehccdenise@gmail.com

https://www.facebook.com/
AbateHighCountryChapter

HCC meets 3rd Saturdays 
@ 10:30a, b’fast 9am

@ Stanford Store,   (928) 537-7755
4 Apache County Rd 8235 
(Stanford Rd), Vernon, AZ 

# # #

Mohave Chapter

It’s that time of month for another chapter re-
port. Our last chapter meeting was June 19th., 
and we had a very low turn out. Disappointing, 
but it seems like we always have a low turn out 
during the summer months. Our next meeting 
is this Monday, July 15th; so we’ll have to see 
what happens.

June 20 to 23 was Too Broke in Winslow. Cynde 
and I worked a lot of it, but we had a good time 
and it seemed like all who 
attended had a good time. 
I feel bad that some peo-
ple avoid Too Broke due 
to negativity as to time 
of year or location.  I feel 
that all ABATE of Arizona 
members should try to at-
tend except for important 
reasons and negativity is 
not one of them. Enough 
soap box for now.

That is all I have for now.  Until next 
time stay safe and ride safe.

Tom Aydt
Mohave Chapter Coordinator

Contact: Tom Aydt, 715-651-0770
tamedic1969@yahoo.com

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/263121160987524/

Mohave County Chapter 
meetings are held the 

3rd Monday  of the month 
6:00 PM at:  

VFW Golden Valley Post 2555
 6068 Supai Dr. ; 

Golden Valley, AZ 86413
# # #

Shea Kline
owner/operator

MikesBikeTow.com

Safe, Secure, Reliable

TEACH people the right way
 to Lane Filter

SHARE this QR code

mailto:abatehccdenise%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/AbateHighCountryChapter
https://www.facebook.com/AbateHighCountryChapter
mailto:tamedic1969@yahoo.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/263121160987524/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/263121160987524/
https://mikesbiketow.com/
https://www.xenolitharmory.com/holsters
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Phoenix Chapter

We had a good meeting of the 
Phoenix Chapter on July 14, with 16 
showing up.  I asked to fill four officer 
positions: Membership, Sergeant-at-
Arms, Communications, & Merchandise 
and got them all filled. Wow! Thank you 
each for stepping up: John Marshall, 
Gavin Granmo, Kelly Marshall, & 
Tiffany Granmo.

We talked about the importance of 
motorcycle endorsements. We’ve got 
to work hard on letting people know 
that they have to have 
an endorsement.

We had a vote and 
changed our Chapter 
name back to Phoenix 
Chapter; taking off 
Shadow Mountain.

I showed off our 
corn toss boards. We 
talked about bowling 
in October. We’ve got 
to get a bowling team 
together. The East Valley 
always beats us!

The 50/50 was 48$
Till next month, stay 

hydrated.
One T

Contact: One T (text only) at 480-768-8747,
Ldmaau56a@gmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/1640745202851394

Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Sunday of each month at 

12:30pm at VFW 1433, 
7618 N 63rd Ave.; Glendale, 

AZ 85301
# # #

Yuma Chapter  
is reorganizing. Want to help share the message of Motorcyclists Rights, 

Safety, & Awareness in the Yuma area?
Contact Frank ‘Hound’ White 209-327-0814

# # #

Yavapai Chapter
Contact: Timothy, 360-720-3465, or tntblaster@netzero.net

https://www.facebook.com/groups/ycabateaz

Meet us at 6:30pm on the 4th Tuesday of each month 
at VFW Bucky O’Neill Post 541, 202 N Arizona Ave ; Prescott 86301

# # #

Southern AZ Chapter
Contact: Jeremy Krauss, 520-305-0231, jeremykrauss@gmail.com

https://www.facebook.com/groups/240701943485586

The Southern Arizona Chapter meets the third Saturday of the month at 10am
 at the Northwest Tucson Moose Lodge, 2660 W. Ruthrauff Rd., Tucson, AZ 85705

# # #

Chapter Reportscontinued from page 8

ABATE’s ‘E’ is for EDUCATION. 
Learn about our state legislature’s Request to Speak system & help 

our Lobbyists protect motorcyclists’ rights.   Click here. 

I WANT YOU
to come to an

ABATE meeting

mailto:Ldmaau56a%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1640745202851394
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1640745202851394
mailto:tntblaster%40netzero.net?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ycabateaz
mailto:jeremykrauss%40gmail.com?subject=froma%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/240701943485586
https://tontosilkscreen.com
https://www.facebook.com/HoochsKingmanGrille
mailto:Mike%40abateofaz.org%0D?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader%20-%20RTS%20question


Rick Ferguson of 
Ferguson Approach Realtors® 

As a highly knowledgeable REALTOR® 
serving the Southeast Valley of Phoenix, 
Arizona, Rick is passionate about help-
ing clients achieve their real estate goals. 
Recognizing that real estate transactions 
can be complex and overwhelming, his 
mission is to educate clients on the pro-
cess and empower them to make well-in-
formed decisions.
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 Renewing Business Member: Ferguson Approach Realtors®
With a Master’s in Business Administra-
tion and decades of experience in sales, 
marketing, and management, Rick draws 
upon a wide range of expertise to deliver 
outstanding results for his clients. Rick, 
along with his wife Maja and their two 
children, form a formidable team that 
can surmount any challenge in the Ar-
izona market. Rick’s company Ferguson 
Approach uses the latest technology in 
videography, photography and social 
media, and will showcase your prop-
erty’s best features to a wide audience, 
streamline the home-buying and selling 
process, and negotiate the best deals on 
your behalf.

Rick’s specialized expertise 
allows him to consistently 
exceed client expectations, 
and he takes pride in serv-
ing an impressive pool of 
repeat and referral clientele.  
Rick, a former Captain in 
the US Army, is extremely 
organized, detail-oriented, 
and hyper-focused on his 
clients’ goals.

Outside of real estate, Rick is ABATE 
of Arizona’s Chairman of the Board. 
He loves riding motorcycles (on and off 
road) and spending time with family and 
friends. He is also serving on the AMA 
Road Riding Commission again in 2024.  

For all your real estate needs, Rick’s com-
pany will be excited and honored to have 
the opportunity to assist you and be part 
of your real estate success story. 

The Ferguson Approach Realtors® office 
is located at 209 E Catalina Lane in San 
Tan Valley, AZ 85140. Email info@fergu-
sonapproach.com or call 480-359-1004. 

ABATE’s E stands for EDUCATION. 
Learn how you may be able to help Save A Life 

by taking the Accident Scene Management classes.

https://fergusonapproach.com/
https://fergusonapproach.com/
https://fergusonapproach.com/
mailto:info%40fergusonapproach.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:info%40fergusonapproach.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.mrf.org/
https://www.facebook.com/azasm1
https://ohshitidied.com/
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Aardvark Notary
Mark Krumrey: 480-293-4092
mkrumrey@frontiernet.net

Aging and Awesome
Ky Sisson: 623-306-3057
Ky@AandAMediaGroup.com

American Legion Post 138
James Witkowski Memorial
John Boyle:  951-333-2994 
jboyle@sunshine-sales.com 
107 E. Broadway Rd. Suite A 
Tempe, AZ 85282

AZ Accident Scene Management LLC
Teresa ‘Trauma Mama’ Martinez, RN 
602-908-7989 
phxaz.asm@gmail.com 

AZ Boot Bootique
Mycaah Cannon:  480-904-7599
info@azbootco.com 
4647 E. Chandler Blvd., Ste 4, 
Phoenix (Awatukee), Arizona 85048 

AZ Confederation of Motorcycle Clubs  
Spa Bob: 602-751-8181 
CCSPABOB@aol.com

D & D Discount Motorcycles
Mark DeSimone: 480-731-9003
mark@discountmc.com
617 S McClintock Dr. Suite 5 
Tempe, AZ 85281

Dirty Dogg Saloon
Jack & Nikki Estes: 480-368-8095
dirtydoggsaloon@yahoo.com
10409 N Scottsdale Rd.
Scottsdale, AZ 85253

Dobson Lakes Family Chiropractic  
Anthony Bozicevic:  480-820-1818 
anthony@azfamilychiropractors.com  
2058 S Dobson Rd.  Suite 4
Mesa, AZ 85203 

Farm Bureau Financial Services
Chad Lawton, Agent: 480-899-1997
Chad.lawton@fbfs.com
1820 E. Ray Rd. Suite A205
Chandler, AZ  85225

Ferguson Approach-Coldwell Banker 
Realty 
Rick Ferguson: 480-359-1004
rick@fergusonapproach.com
209 E. Catalina Lane 
Queen Creek, AZ 85140

Gwen Zolber Realtor
Gwen Zolber: 602-819-4018
gwenzrealtor@gmail.com

Gypsy’s Roadhouse
602-286-9251
5122 E. McDowell Rd 
Phoenix, AZ 85008

Hell Mary Holsters
Damian Paige: 480-401-6412
xtag.usa@gmail.com 
6723 E Ivyglen St.
Mesa, AZ 85205

Hooch’s Kingman Grille
928-529-5150
hkgrille@gmail.com
2215 E. Butler Ave.
Kingman, AZ 86409

Legacy Builders
Brian Smith: 904-705-7890
Life and Health Insurance
brismithjr91@gmail.com
4411 E.Tanglewood Dr.
Phoenix, AZ 85048

Mike’s Motorcycle Towing
Shea Kline: 480-270-4341
Mikesmotorcycletowing@gmail.com

Motorcycles & Coffee
Andy Meyers: 480-899-6458
andy@motorcyclescoffee.com
PO Box 6146 
Chandler, AZ 85225

NW Moose Lodge 2543
Gene Wheelock:  520-406-5565
lodge2543@mooseunits.org 
2660 W. Ruthrauff 
Tucson, AZ 85705 

O’Kelley’s Sports Bar & Grill
480-756-6069
info@okelleysbar.com
2120 W Guadalupe Rd #16,
Mesa, AZ 85202

Peacock Custom Graphics
Tim Peacock: 928-727-2231
tim@peacockgrafix.com

Reliable ReDiToo
Jonathan Thompson: 623-465-4572
jwt@reditoo.com
20650 N. 29th Pl., Ste 102 
Phoenix, AZ 85050

Roosters Country
Cherie & Steve Dunn: 480-985-4088
3731 E. Main Street
Mesa, AZ 85205

SIG Management & Consulting
Scott Gold: 928-853-9550 
sgold@sigmanagementandconsulting.
com
PO Box 828 
Snowflake, AZ 85939

Throwback Family Fun
520-635-6411
Kelsey@throwbackfun.com 
958 E. Rodeo Rd. Suite 16
Casa Grande, AZ 85122

Tonto Silk Screen & Embroidery
Rick Korth: 928-474-4207
rick@tontosilkscreen.com
403 W. Frontier St.
Payson, AZ 85541

VFW Post 1433
Office: 623-934-2152, 
Canteen: 623-937-5200
7618 N 63rd Ave
Glendale, AZ 85301

V-Twin Collective
Gina & Randy Walters: 520-771-8632
team@vtwincollective.com
1421 S. Kolb Rd.
Tucson, AZ 85710 
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https://www.facebook.com/AL138AZ
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mailto:Mikesmotorcycletowing%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://motorcyclesandcoffee.com/
mailto:andy%40motorcyclescoffee.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:lodge2543%40mooseunits.org?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.okelleysbar.com/
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https://peacockgrafix.com/
mailto:tim%40peacockgrafix.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://reditoo.com/
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https://www.facebook.com/VTWINCOLLECTIVETUCSON
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July 26, 2024 … The Nation-
al Highway Traffic Safety Ad-
ministration (NHTSA) released 
their 2022 Traffic Safety Facts 
for Motorcycles. The 15-page 
report details motorcycle safety 
data including geographic, de-

mographic and other factors in crashes and fatalities involving 
bikers.

As is often the case, how statistics are framed can shape 
the narrative surrounding the numbers. NHTSA lists “Key 
Findings” from the report. Some of the major findings include:

    In 2022 there were 6,218 motorcyclists killed, 15% of 
all traffic fatalities. An increase of 1% from the previous year

    An estimated 82,687 motorcyclists were injured in 2022, 
a 3% decrease from 84,898 motorcyclists injured in 2021.

    35% of motorcycle riders involved in fatal crashes in 
2022 were not properly licensed.

    42% of motorcycle riders who died in single-vehicle 
crashes in 2022 were alcohol-impaired.

On these four points, the Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
(MRF) has a strong message, too many bikers are being killed 
and injured on our nation’s roadways! It is unacceptable that 
15% of deaths on the road are motorcyclists. An easy and ob-
vious way to help bring that number down is to ensure those 
on motorcycles are properly trained and licensed to operate 
motorcycles. Additionally, the number of alcohol-impaired 
deaths is disgraceful. Reducing or eliminating impaired riding 
would make a dramatic difference to these numbers.

However, some of the points made in the report are spun 
in a way we find troubling. For example, NHTSA lists as one 
of its key findings:

 In States without universal helmet laws, based on known 
helmet use, 54 percent of motorcyclists killed in 2022 were 
not wearing helmets, as compared to 11 percent in States with 
universal helmet laws.

What is not highlighted is that 63% of all fatalities na-
tionwide involved a rider wearing a helmet, based on known 
helmet use. Additionally, the lack of a mandate to wear a hel-
met doesn’t mean a motorcyclist can’t wear one. It just means 

MRF News: 2022 Traffic Safety Facts for Motorcycles
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that those riding are allowed to decide for themselves. This 
fact is spotlighted by the fact that 11 of 32 states without a 
mandatory helmet law (Alaska, Arizona, Connecticut, Florida, 
Idaho, Missouri, New Mexico, Pennsylvania, Texas, Utah and 
Wyoming), had the same number or more deaths among riders 
wearing helmets as without helmets.

MRF President Kirk “Hardtail” Willard” quipped, “Looks 
like NHTSA won’t stop until all bikers killed are wearing a 
helmet!”

Another point to note is that an estimated 4.1 billion more 
miles were ridden on motorcycles in 2022 than the previous 
year. This is a 21% increase in miles traveled while fatalities 
only increased by 1%, showing that while the number of fa-
talities increased, the rate of fatalities per mile traveled de-
creased. One of NHTSA’s “Key Findings” for this report is 
that motorcycles in 2022 had a 26.16% fatality rate per mile 
traveled. They do not point out that in 2021 that same rate was 
31.27%, giving motorcycles a reduction in fatalities of 5.11%. 
Meanwhile, passenger car fatalities dropped 0.07% and light 
trucks dropped 0.04% based on miles traveled.

Some other facts from the report:

    35% of all motorcycle riders involved in fatal crashes in 
2022 were speeding.

    66% of fatalities occurred in urban areas.
    36% of fatal crashes occurred at an intersection.
    58% of deaths happened during daylight hours.
    92% occurred on non-interstate roads.

It is also important to note that according to NHTSA, “For 
the purposes of this fact sheet, motorcycles include 2- and 
3-wheeled motorcycles, off-road motorcycles, mopeds, motor 
scooters, minibikes, and pocket bikes.” However, in a move 
the MRF applauds, motorized bicycles (previously included 
in these numbers), have been removed from the motorcycle 
category and will now be categorized as bicycles. 

All Information contained in this release is copyrighted. Repro-
duction permitted with attribution. Motorcycle Riders Foundation. 
All rights reserved. Ride With The Leaders ™ by joining the MRF at 
http://mrf.org/ or call (202) 546-0983

520-635-6411

958 E. Rodeo Rd. Suite 16
Casa Grande, AZ 85112

Ax Throwing
Arcade Games

Food & Refreshments

hours:
Wednesday: 4pm to 8pm
Thursday: 4pm to 10pm

Friday: 4pm to 10pm
Saturday: 12pm to 10pm

Sunday: 12pm to 8pm

4647 E. Chandler Blvd., Suite 4, 
Phoenix (Awatukee), Arizona 85048

Cell: (480) 904-7599
Email US: mycaah@azbootco.com

http://mrf.org/
https://throwbackfun.com/
https://azbootbootique.com/
https://www.mrf.org/
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Our Legislative Director, Mike Infanzon has put together 
some significant statistics that pertain to our riding com-
munity here in Arizona. Nobody wants to think about 
crashes and fatalities, but it is important to always be aware 
and make your best choices when out on the roads.  

In part, the report from AZ’s Dept of Transportation shared 
that:
    There were 258 motorcyclist fatalities in crashes during 
2023, which is the highest figure in at least 20 years and an 
11.2% increase from 232 during 2022. There are more mo-
torcyclists than ever on Arizona’s roads. Since 2019, Arizona 
has seen a 33% increase in motorcycle registrations, going 
from 209,719 to 279,569.
    Overall, failure to use a safety device, such as a seat belt or 
helmet, saw fewer fatalities and injuries in 2023 than 2022. 

In 2023, there were 361 fatalities and 3,239 injuries, while 
2022 saw 376 fatalities and 3,301 injuries.
    The report shows that at least 8,657 drivers involved in 
collisions during 2023 were engaged in “distracted driving 
behavior” and 62 of these distracted drivers were involved 
in fatal crashes. These figures are likely undercounts because 
drivers may not admit they were distracted or because a dis-
tracted driver died in a crash.

The complete 2023 Arizona Motor Vehicle Crash Facts re-
port and reports for previous years are available at azdot.
gov/CrashFacts.

To contact ABATE-AZ’s Legislative Director, email Michael 
at Mike@abateofaz.org

Supporter: 

Joins a SMRO. 

Believes that it’s important 
to be a part of it. 

Goes to a meeting 
occasionally.

Advocate: 

Goes to every meeting but 
just doesn’t want to take 
that next step and be an 
officer.  

Volunteers only after being 
asked.

Activist: 

Goes to every meeting. 

Holds office. 

Volunteers for every event. 

Recruits new members. 

Goes to MRO events on 
their own dime.

Radical:  

Goes to every meeting and 
event. 

Does everything to 
support the SMRO. 
Holds chapter and state 
offices. 

Joins other chapters. 

Volunteers for anything 
needed that promotes the 
SMRO. 

Actively recruits their 
friends, family members, 
and co-workers. 

Every level of member is important 
to the survival of our organization.

Which one are you?  
You get more back when you put more in.

Camaraderie, riding buddies, a sense of purpose, feeling of accomplishment
READY to CHANGE LEVELS?  

Your Chapter & State Officers welcome your interest & enthusiasm 
Talk to them about how YOU can help grow & strengthen ABATE of Arizona

Arizona Motor Vehicle Crash Facts 

https://azdot.gov/mvd/services/statistics/arizona-motor-vehicle-crash-facts
https://azdot.gov/mvd/services/statistics/arizona-motor-vehicle-crash-facts
mailto:Mike%40abateofaz.org?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
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 Renewing Business Member: 
D&D Discount Motorcycles

Introducing 3rd year business 
member Mark DeSimone, owner of 
D&D Discount Motorcycles.  Mark 
(and D&D Discount Motorcycles) is 
an avid supporter of the Arizona mo-
torcycling community and especially 
ABATE of Arizona.  Mark donates to 
and sponsors several ABATE events 
such as the East Valley “Hard Ass 
Run” and our Too Broke for Sturgis 
events.   

D&D Discount Motorcycles is a 
20-plus year old business in Tem-
pe that works on most on-road mo-

torcycles and trikes; 
but rarely on any dirt 
motorcycles, quads 
or side by sides. All 
of Mark’s mechanics, 
including Mark, are 
Harley certified and 
Japanese certified.  

D&D Discount Motorcycles is certi-
fied to do aftermarket warranty work 
on most motorcycles.

For collision work, they work 
directly with the insurance compa-
nies and are certified with insurance 
companies. 

Looking to get some service 
work done on your HD?  D&D does 
5k,10k, 20k, …, etc. service on Har-
ley Davidson motorcycles; along with 
changing out a lot of tires on them. 
D&D keeps Dunlop tires and Miche-
lin tires in stock for most models. 

In addition to HDs they also do 
major services on Honda Goldwings 
and Goldwing trikes.

D&D is a certified suspension 
upgrade shop for Progressive Sus-
pension, Legends, Traxxion, and 
Ohlins.

D&D is a Factory Dealer for 
MotoMorini motorcycles. They buy 
and sell used motorcycles and trikes.

D&D is a major dealer for many 
major parts suppliers and helmet 
suppliers.  They are also a trike 
builder and have built more than 
1000 trikes. They build Champion 
Trike of Arizona Trikes and Road-
smith Trikes to order.

All ABATE of AZ members re-
ceive a 10% discount on most parts.  
Unfortunately, tires are already dis-
counted more than 10% so tires are 
not included in this offer.

Need work on your two- or 
three-wheeler?  Stop by D&D 
Discount Motorcycles, where 
they do quality work at a fair 
price.

Mark DeSimone, Owner
D&D Discount Motorcycles

480-731-9003
617 S McClintock Dr, Unit 5, 

Tempe AZ

Champion, Roadsmith, DFT

Collision Repair
mark@discountmc.com
www.discountmc.com

A burden heavy 
to one is 

borne lightly 
by many.

Northwest Tucson 
Moose Lodge 2543

2660 W Ruthrauff Rd, 
Tucson, AZ 85705

Phone: (520) 406-5565
lodge2543@mooseunits.org

ABATE-AZ’s E stands for Education. Did you know? Unsecured loads caused over 80,000 accidents 
in 2020 alone. Don’t be a statistic! Secure your load & save lives.

https://dddiscountmotorcycles.com
mailto:lodge2543%40mooseunits.org?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://reditoo.com/
https://secureyourload.com/
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Russ Abshire
Jeanette Baker
Al Banks
John Banks
Tom Bateman
Jack Batty
Lynn Baxter
Barry Gilbert Bell
Shawn Bell
Tim Belous
Tina Benoit
Nancy Bernstein
Jim Best
Steve Bickett
Bud Bidon
Lee Bidon
Norma Jean Billington *
Roger Blancas
Shawnna Bolick
Debbie Bona
Keith Braunschweig
Robert Bredernitz
Susie Bredernitz
Judy Bristow
Matt Brown
Lynne Buohl
Tom Buohl
Arnold Burdett
Fran Burdett
Deborah Butitta *
James Butsback
John Carmody
Timothy Carney
Jason Cartwright
Flo Catone
Bill Cherry
Rusty Childress
Brad Cosby
Dawn Cowan
James Crull
James Dare *
Jerry Davis *
Doc D’errico *
John DeCastro
Michael Deiana Jr.
JD Depaolantonio

Dawn Detelj
Mike Dick
Dale Dobson
Debbie Donaldson
Mary K Donnay
Adrienne Driggs
Sonny Eldredge
Mark Epling
Rich Ertzner *
Robert Felder
George Ferguson
Kay Ferguson
Still Ray Fitzgerald *
Jerry Flo
Charles Geller
Dorothy German
Dwayne Goff
Bill Goodwin
Jeff Gorall
Charlie Gorton
Bob Granger
Tracy Gruber
Bob Gumfory
David Hallum
Arlene Hamilton
Robert Haring
Bobbi Hartmann *
Jeff Hennie
Gilbert Hernandez
Susan Elaine Hernandez
Rick Hogsten
Carol Holland
Jerry Holzwordt
Alan Hovey
William Hurst
Brent Johnson *
Dale Johnson
Bob Katsock
Stew Keene
Jeremy Kellim
Bradley Kitchins
Terry Kohl
Ron Kool
Kurt Kreckler
Ernie Lizarraga
John Loudermilk

Richard Macias
Brenda Matney
Justin Matney
Gloria McCormack
Harold McCormack
David McGrew
David J. Mclaren
Jessica Method
Barbara Meyer*
Kate Milner
Wade Milner
Stewart Moore
Michael Morris
Robin Munn
Susan Murphy
Betty Myer
Dennis Myer
Candice Nagel
Ken Nagel
Robert O’Leary
Jewells Olson *
Lane Owen
Marshall Ozbirn
Francisco Palacios
Fred Pascarelli
Jayne Pascarelli
Michele Peltier
Mark Pepera
Angelique Perea
Dan Peterson
Lyn Peterson
Claudia Phelps
Brenda Phillips
Forrest Phillips
Sean Pinder
Glenn Piper
Steve Poosz
Dick Prince
Sioux Prince
Don Randolph
Dan Ray
Julie Reemelin
Matthew Reemelin
Ray Riedel
Mike Riggin *
Carrie Robinson

Dale Robinson
Debbie Robinson *
Catherine Rouse
Howard Michael Rudd
Kenneth Sawyer
Patty Schneider
Redbone Schneider
Tom Schwartz
Anthony Sclafani
James Scott
Michael Shearhart
Jim Silk
Joe Silk
Judy Silva
Christopher Smith
Dana Smith
Curtis Smithson
Tracy Smithson
Jerry Snyder
Dave Sorrels
Jim Steckbauer
Synthia Story White
Charity Stuart
Gene Szymanski
Deeann Taylor
Perry Taylor *
Linda Teunissen
Stubby Teunissen *
Patrick Thomas
Indy Turner *
Mike Turngren
Nathan Vankeuren
Duane Voorheis
Bud Walling
Scott Welch
Bob Welton
Lisa Whitacre
Richard White
Callen Whitton
Daniel Widmar
Jay Williamson
Scot Williamson
Jerry Wohlrabe
Tim Young
Fred Zalud

ABATE of Arizona’s Lifetime Members *In Memoriam

Sustaining Members
Ron Braaskma
James Butsback
Jessica Czerwinski
Mary K Donnay
Mark Alan Greenburg
Alex Hamblin
Jennifer Hamblin
Mark A Hartel

Michael Infanzon
Dan Leeper
Judith Miller
Timothy Miller
George Moses
Ladonna Nieman
Cliff Prentice

Brian Rudd
Melissa Sidoti 
Richard Sidoti 
James A. Sivigny
Johnny Sullivan
Alexander Tracy
Dan Tumey

Club / Organization Members

Old Koots on Scoots
Rob Thomas: 480-220-4551
rob_thomas@yahoo.com

NW  Tucson Moose Riders
Mitchel Busby:  520-312-7752
m.busby@live.com

VooDoo Mayhem MC
David Polnoff 209-640-5435
vmrc@gmail.com

mailto:OKOS.Secretary@gmail.com
mailto:m.busby%40live.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:vmrc%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
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	 I hope everyone is enjoying 
their summer and having new expe-
riences.  Also, hopefully everyone 
is staying as cool as they can. Re-
member to be drinking not only alco-
holic beverages but plenty of water.  

I want to mention a reminder that 
this organization is run by volunteers. 
Many of us give of our time and do it 
to help protect the right to have the 
freedom to choose what we can do 
as riders. And we are passionate 
about what we believe in.  Our work 
goes toward gaining respect of other 
drivers on the roadways - for them 
to safely share the roads with us. 
Among ourselves and members of 
other grassroots organizations, we 
always want to remember to be re-
spectful of each other.  Our work is 
about respect, not recognition.  And 
that is a difference between grass-
roots activists and some profession-
al politicians.

With this year being a voting 

Vice-President’s Report
year, the politics are getting as hot 
as the summer.  Friendly debates 
and continuously sharing information 
about what ABATE is as a Motorcy-
clists’ Rights Organization (MRO) 
are always in order.  HOW you talk 
to someone can go a long way to-
ward making your point. Always be 
respectful – even, or perhaps espe-
cially, if you find yourself in a serious 
and passionate debate.

Be sure and check out the Leg-
islative Scorecards that our Legis-
lative Director Mike prepared. With 
them you can see which legislators 
are respecting our efforts, as well as 
recognize which are hurting them, 
when you go to cast your ballots. 
2024 House Scorecard and 2024 
Senate Scorecard.

Another thing I did want to men-
tion is that our veterans seem to 
need our support for things that they 
are fighting for; such as their rights 
to medical needs, emotional needs, 

and other things they won’t talk 
about.  I think that sometimes we 
forget that many riders are veterans.  
It’s something that has been on my 
mind.

Stay safe my brothers and sis-
ters, and enjoy the ride.

Paula ‘Bubbles’ Beall 
– Vice President

Spa Bob: 602-751-8181 CCSPABOB@aol.com
or

Flash:  602-754-9137    sbrriderflash@gmail.com
https://azcmc.org/

602-819-4018

gwenzrealtor@gmail.com

Small Town Service; Big City Excellence!

https://abateofaz.org/legislative-updates/house-scorecard.pdf
https://abateofaz.org/legislative-updates/senate-scorecard.pdf
https://abateofaz.org/legislative-updates/senate-scorecard.pdf
https://roosterscountrybar.net/
mailto:sgold%40sigmanagementandconsulting.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://azcmc.org/
mailto:CCSPABOB%40aol.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
mailto:sbrriderflash%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://azcmc.org/
mailto:gwenzrealtor%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
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Washington, D.C. — The Supreme Court’s June 28 de-
cision to overturn so-called “Chevron deference” in a 
landmark case will restrict the ability of government 
regulators to act outside of Congressional or federal 
judiciary oversight, likely altering the scope and power 
of regulations impacting motorcyclists, from off-high-
way access to right to repair.
	 Dating to a 1984 Supreme Court decision, Chev-
ron deference referred to the directive that federal courts 
accept the judgment of regulators regarding relevant law 
and resulting regulations. This made challenging rules, 
such as land closures impacting motorcyclists, difficult in 
the courts. The Supreme Court overturned the 40-year 
administrative law precedent in a 6-3 decision, eliminat-
ing the latitude given to government agencies to interpret 
ambiguous laws through regulations. The decision shifts 
the responsibility of deducing laws and the intent of Con-
gress away from government agencies to the independent 
judgment of courts.
	 The AMA has a long history engaging on issues 
potentially impacted by the Chevron deference ruling. 
Since 1924 the AMA has fought in the interest of mo-
torcyclists, repeatedly taking on the overreach of gov-
ernment agencies. For example, the AMA has fought the 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) on multiple oc-
casions, including working against noise regulations that 
would have cost individual motorcyclists thousands of 
dollars. The AMA also took on the Internal Revenue Ser-
vice, getting it to rewrite its regulations to allow proper 
sales tax deductions for motorcycles. 

Sacramento, Calif. — The California Air Resources 
Board (CARB) has scheduled a public hearing to con-
sider amendments to the Low Carbon Fuel Standard 
(LCFS) for Nov. 8, 2024.  Over the coming months, CARB 
staff will continue to analyze and incorporate modifica-
tions to the rulemaking proposal including a near term 
step-down in carbon intensity benchmarks of 7 percent 
or greater, as well as refinements to feedstock sustainabil-
ity provisions, zero-emission vehicle infrastructure eligi-
bility provisions, provisions that would increase support 
for zero-emission vehicle fueling, and other provisions.

	 The amendments, if approved by the Board, are 
expected to be in effect in early 2025. Visit the rulemak-
ing website for additional meeting details: arb.ca.gov/
rulemaking/2024/lcfs2024. 

Phoenix, Ariz. — The Bureau of Land Management’s 
Arizona Resource Advisory Council has scheduled 
new meetings to discuss a variety of topics. These meet-
ings are open to the public and will include a public 
comment period. The first meeting will be held on July 
16 from 12- 2 p.m. (MST). Agenda items for this virtual 
meeting will include revisiting a recreation fee proposal 
for the Tonto National Forest, for which follow-up was 
recommended at the April 2024 meeting.
	 Additional meetings have been scheduled for Oct. 
29-30 and Dec. 11-12, from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. MST. The 
agendas for the October and December meetings, which 
will be held in-person with a virtual attendance option, 
will include updates on BLM project work, resource 
management updates, including the latest initiatives and 
a presentation and recommendations on recreation busi-
ness plan updates and fee amendment proposals. BLM 
Arizona is currently developing recreation business plans 
that would modernize the way recreation fee sites are 
managed.
	 You can find information on these meetings here. 
Final agendas and virtual participation instructions will 
be confirmed via a BLM announcement, social media, 
and on the council’s website. Written comments may be 
submitted electronically to Public Affairs Specialist Do-
lores Garcia, dagarcia@blm.gov, or mailed to the BLM 
Arizona State Office/AZ-912, One North Central Ave-
nue, Suite 800, Phoenix, Ariz., 85004-4427.

excerpts from July 2024 edition of AMA News & Notes. 
AMA News & Notes is a monthly publication compiled 
and edited by the American Motorcyclist Association. De-
signed to inform motorcyclists of rights-related issues and 
events in the United States and around the world, AMA 
News & Notes welcomes your input. Suggestions and edito-
rial contributions can be sent to the editorial department at 
submissions@ama-cycle.org.

https://americanmotorcyclist.com/
https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/rulemaking/2024/lcfs2024
https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/rulemaking/2024/lcfs2024
mailto:dagarcia%40blm.gov?subject=from%20an%20ABATE-AZ%20MasterLink%20reader
https://americanmotorcyclist.com/
mailto:submissions%40ama-cycle.org?subject=from%20an%20ABATE-AZ%20MasterLink%20reader
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Sept 21 {Sat}: MMAA {Mountain Motorcycle Association of AZ} 
annual Toy Run. Meet 8am at Stanford General Store {928-537-
7755}, 4 Apache County Rd 8235 (Stanford Rd), Vernon, AZ. 
FMI: Denise 928 242-7775, abatehccdenise@gmail.com

Sept 25-29th {Wed-Sun}:   MRF’s Meeting of the Minds, St. 
Louis, MO. FMI: https://www.mrf.org/events/

Nov 7-10 {Th-Sun} ACMC {AZ Confederation of Motorcycle 
Clubs} hosts Riot on the River at Winkleman Park on the Gila 
River. FMI: BilletLDMC@gmail.com

Nov 16 {Sat}: Christmas Run hosted by NW Tucson Moose 
Riders of Lodge 2543. Meet 10:30a at NW Tucson Moose Lodge, 
2660 W Ruthrauff Rd, Tucson. Details TBA. FMI: 520-406-5565, 
lodge2543@mooseunits.org 

CALENDAR - Upcoming ABATE-AZ / 
Business Members / MRO Events   

10409 N Scottsdale Rd
Scottsdale, AZ 85253

480-368-8095
dirtydoggsaloon@yahoo.

com

520-771-8632

team@vtwincollective.com

1421 S. Kolb Rd.
Tucson, AZ 85710

5122 E. McDowell Rd 
Phoenix, AZ 85008

602-286-9251

10a-2a daily

480-899-6458, https://motorcyclesandcoffee.com/

MRF News: Less Money In, 
More Money Out

7-5-2024 … Late last month, the Con-
gressional Budget Office (CBO) re-
leased its projections on spending and 
revenue for government programs over 
the next decade. Included in the report 
was the financial outlook for the High-
way Trust Fund. The Highway Trust 

Fund is the main source of money used to fund government surface 
transportation and infrastructure projects. The money in the Highway 
Trust Fund comes through federal fuel taxes collected on every gallon 
of gasoline or diesel sold in the U.S.
	 It is a simple idea, those who use the roads help pay for the 
roads when they fill up their gas tanks. Unfortunately, the funding sys-
tem is starting to break down, threatening the ability to maintain our 
roads, bridges, and infrastructure.
	 The recent CBO projections show an almost $300 billion 
shortfall over the next decade. One of the main reasons for the short-
fall is that these projections factor in recent emission rules, expected 
to go into effect over the next 10 years. These rules are intended to 
push more electric vehicles onto the roads and reducing demand for 
gasoline by one-third. Less gasoline sold means less revenue for the 
Highway Trust Fund. Mix that with the increased cost of building and 
maintaining our transportation network and a storm is brewing.
	 This funding deficit is another example of the unintended 
consequences of the attack on the internal combustion engine. At 
some point, lawmakers will be forced to address the funding gap. 
Rest assured, when that happens, the Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
will be there. The MRF will fight to ensure bikers receive fair treatment 
and our rights defended, regardless of the fix proposed by Congress.
	 Ride Safe and Ride Free

All Information contained in this release is copyrighted. Reproduction per-
mitted with attribution. Motorcycle Riders Foundation. All rights reserved.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1624306234485352
mailto:abatehccdenise%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.mrf.org/events/
https://azcmc.org/
https://azcmc.org/
https://azcmc.org/riot-on-the-river/
mailto:BilletLDMC%40gmail.com?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2608925629172123
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2608925629172123
https://www.facebook.com/groups/857235114638774
mailto:lodge2543%40mooseunits.org?subject=from%20a%20MasterLink%20reader
https://dirtydoggsaloon.com/
http:/https://www.facebook.com/VTWINCOLLECTIVETUCSON/
https://gypsysroadhouse.com/
https://motorcyclesandcoffee.com/
https://www.mrf.org/
https://www.mrf.org/

